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CATHEDRAL OF ST. JOSEPH MISSION STATEMENT
Cathedral of St. Joseph is dedicated to exceptional life-long faith formation

through a Catholic community rich in tradition, fellowship and service to all.

Most Reverend James Johnston, Bishop

PARISH STAFF
Priests:

Reverend Stephen Hansen, Pastor

Reverend Benjamin Armentrout, Parochial Vicar
Permanent Deacon:

Reverend Mr. Joshua Fultz
Parish Business Manager:

Preston Rinne
Parish Office:

Elenore Cobb

Terri Teschner
Food Pantry:

Joe Lysaght

Dominic CDeBaca
School Principal:

Catherine Neumayr 816-232-8486
St. Gianna’s Early Childhood Center
Interim Director:

Nancy Sample 816-233-9794
Church Organist:

Thomas Smith
Interested in learning about
becoming a Catholic?

Contact RCIA Coordinator:

Arman Partamian 816-383-3933

ajpartamian@yahoo.com

OFFICE
Phone: 816-232-7763
Fax: 816-232-2460
Website:

www.cathedralsj.org

Hours:

Monday -
8:15AM-2:00PM

Tuesday, Thursday -
9:00AM-2:00PM

Wednesday, Friday -
9:00AM-1:00PM

SUNDAY MASSES
Saturday: 4:00PM
Sunday: 8:30 & 11:30AM

WEEKDAY MASSES
8:30AM — Monday
6:15AM — Tuesday
6:00PM — Wednesday

8:00AM — Thursday, Friday,

Saturday

CONFESSION

1/2 hour before all Masses
and on Saturdays beginning at

2:30PM

HOLY DAY MASSES
As announced

SACRAMENTAL EMERGENCIES
For Sacramental emergencies please call
816-205-6888.

SCHOOL OF RELIGION
Religious education for public school students

4 year old - 8th grade

SCHOOL OFFICE
816-232-8486
7:30AM-3:30PM - Monday-Friday

www.cathedralsj.org

EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
816-233-9794
6:00AM-6:00PM — Monday-Friday

COFFEE & DONUTS
After the 8:30AM Mass on Sunday in the
lower level of church.

BAPTISM
Please make arrangements in advance by
calling the Parish Office.

WEDDING
Please contact the Parish Office one year
before the wedding date,

HOSPITAL VISITATION
Please contact the Parish Office if you are
going to be hospitalized.

NEWCOMERS
We welcome you to the Cathedral of St.
Joseph. You may register at the Parish Office
or complete parish registration form at
www.cathedralsj.org under the contact tab.

SISTERS IN JESUS THE LORD
816-689-0837

When changing mailing or email
addresses, phone number, or leaving the
parish, pleasé notify the Parish Office.

The Diocese of Kansas City-St.Joseph is committed to combatting sexual abuse in the Church. If you are a victim of sexual abuse,

or if you observe or suspect sexual abuse:

[. Call the Missouri Child Abuse Hotline at 1-800-392-3738 (if the victim is currently under the age of 18),and

2. Contact your local law enforcement agency or call 911, and :
3. After reporting to these civil and law enforcement authorities, report suspected sexual abuse of a minor or vulnerable adult
to the Diocesan Ombudsman, Joe Crayon, 816-812-2500 or crayon@ombudsmankesj.org, if the abuse involves a priest,

deacon, employee, or volunteer of the Diocese of Kansas City-St. Joseph.

The Diocese has a sincere commitment to providing care and healing resources to victims of sexual abuse and their families.
Please contact Whitney True-Francis, the Victim Assistance Coordinator, at 816-392-001 | or true.francis@diocesekesj.org for

more information.



5 Sunday of Easter - May 15, 2022

This Weel’s Mass Intentions
Monday, May 16
Acts 14:5-18..Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16...Jn 14:21-26
8:30 AM Mass — Dick Moritz +
Tuesday, May 17
Acis 14:19-28.. Ps 145:1-11, 12-13ab, 21...Jn 14:27-31a
6:15 AM Mass — Sisters in Jesus the Lord (living)
Wednesday, May 18
Acts 15:1-6...Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5...Jn 15:1-8
6:00 PM Mass ~ Four (Paul) Simiuo +
Thursday, May 19
Acts 15:7-21...Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 10...0n 15:9-11
8:00 AM Mass — Dan Greenlee +
Friday, May 20
Acts 15:22.31.,,Ps 57:8-0, 10 and 12...0n 15:12-17
8:00 AM Mass - Francis and Marjorie Davis +
Saturday, May 21
Acts 16:1-10...Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 5...Jn 15:18-21
8:00 AM Mass — David Nichols +
4:00 PM Mass — JJ Pawlowski +
Sunday, May 22
Acts 15:1-2, 22-29...Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8..Rv 21:10-14,
22-23...Jn 14:23-29

8:30 AM Mass — Deacon Steve Welsh +
{Mass also live streamed)
11:30 AM  Mass — People of the Parish

Have you or a loved one experienced an abortion? Come this
yeat (July 22-24 or Oct. 21-23) to find deep healing. The
Rachel’s Vineyard weekend retreat is for women and men
who have participated in an abortion, or grandparents, siblings,
and medical personnel. Contact www.rachelsvineyard.org or
Teresa O’Donnell at 816-679-4973 or rvkemo@gmail.com,

The School of Religion classes will end for the summer this
Sunday, May 15", Thank you to the teachers who taught the
children this year; Julie Halloran, Julie Kammerer, Sister
Catherine, Sister Joanna, Robbie, and Lily. Also, thank you
to afl the children who attended the School of Religion this
year...we hope to see you back again in the fall!

This weekend, May 14-15, the second collection will be for the
Tomorrow’s Priests: Vocation Fund. Bishop Johnston has
stated: “This year we had fourteen young men in seminary
studies for our Diocese. We will be ordaining one of those men
to the priesthood on June 25% at the Cathedral of the
Immaculate Conception...By God’s Providence, it appears our
number of seminarians will increase to around 20 in the coming
year...The cost of educating a seminarian is about $50,000 per
year. When you multiply that amount by the number of
seminarians, it creafes an annual expense of roughly a million
dollars in seminary education every year. The Tomorrow’s
Priest Fund is essential to offsetting this expense, 1am grateful
for your past generosity with this collection. Any amount you
might be able to provide...would be of great help.”

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME
Monthly Budget Goal $63,917.00

Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor
Week 1 $15,933.00 $ 854.00
Week 2  $12,766.07 $ 460.00

Total $28.699.07 $1314.00

This Coming Week’s Activities
Menday, May 16 (Adoration 9 am-12:45 pm)

7:50-8:20 AM Confessions

8:00 AM Convocation

8:30 AM Mass

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry — Rectory Basement

12:50 PM Bell Choirs Rehearsals - Church

Tuesday, May 17 (Adoration 8 am-3 pm)

6:15 AM Mass — Church

6:30 PM Altar Society Garden Party/Installation — RH
T:00 PM Legion of Mary - Msgr. Dierkes Mig Rm
7:00-8:00 PM Boy Scouts Meeting - Gym

Wednesday, May 18 (Adoration 8 am--6:00 pm)

9:00 AM-Noon Crafting Group — Rectory Basement
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry — Rectory Basement

10:00 AM 5 yr old Preschool Graduation— St, G’s FECC
5:20-5:50 PM Confessions — Church

6:00 PM Mass — Church

6:30 PM Advisory School Board Mtg—Msgr. Dierkes Rm
7:00 PM Cathedral Choir Rehearsal - Church

Thursday, May 19 (Adoration 9 am-1 pmn)

7:20-7:50 AM Confessions - Church

8:00 AM Mass — Church

4:30 PM St. Gianna ECC’s Board Mtg — St. Gianna’s Ctr
Friday, May 20 (Adoration 9 am-3 pm)

7:20-7:50 AM Confessions

§:00 AM All School Mass

%:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry —~ Rectory Basement
2;00 PM Kindergarten Promotions
Saturday, May21

7:20-7:50 AM Confessions — Church

8:00 AM Mass — Church

2:30-3:50 PM Confessions — Church

3:30 PM Rosary — Church

4:00 PM Mass - Church

Sunday, May 22

7:50-8:20 AM Confessions — Church

8:00 AM Rosary - Church

8:30 AM Mass — Church - also live streamed
After Mass Coffee/Milk/Donuts — Ruggle Halt
10:50-11:20 AM Confessions — Church

11:30 AM Mass — Church

7:00 PM Rosary - live streamed only

Ladies, don’t forget: St Anne's Altar Society cordially invites
you to our Garden Party/Instaliation of new and continuing
officers on May 17 at 6:30pm in Ruggle Hall. Be sure to make
vour reservations with the Parish Office, 816-232-7763. Bring
your smile and favorite salad to share!

Our St. Anne’s Alfar Society will sell Memorial Day
Decorated Crosses after Masses on May 28-29. Cost is $10.

Cathedral Garage Sale will be at the Knights of
Columbus Council #571 Hall, 4520 Mitchell Ave, on
Thurs,, June 9, 9am-6pm and Friday, June 10, 9 am-2
pm. OnJune 9, from 12-2 pm, you can “Fill a bag for §1.”

Drop off donations: Mon-Wed, June 6-8, at the Knights of
Columbus Hall, 9 am-6 pm.

Help with set-up: Mon-Wed., June 6-8, $ am-6 pm.
Help on Sale Days: needed Thurs & Fri, June 9 & 18
To sign up to help: Call our Parish Office, 816-232-7763,
or Alrita Wagner, 816-387-7145.




Father Hansen’s message . . . In last week’s Bulletin I concluded with these words: Let’s pray the truth of life will prevail.
Let us also begin now, at Cathedral of St. Joseph and St. Mary’s, to ask how can we serve life? Parish based ministries can do a
lot with the support of the Diocese and our firiends. Let our love for life lead us to assisting others - French or Irish, black, white,
or tan... - in need regarding life, in new, - and maybe old with orphanages - ways!

This week I had the chance to attend a priests’ meeting with Bishop Johnston and representatives from the Development Office
and the Schools’ Office of the Diocese (Jeremy Lillig & Dr. Karen Kroh) regarding the new Educational Savings Accounts and
https://www.brightfuturesfund.org/moscholars.html. This “game changer” for the State of Missouri and private schools, including
the schools in the Diocese of Kansas City — St. Joseph, was unveiled more for the priests in attendance.

The average cost of student tuition in Catholic Schools is $5,700 per year. The ESA will provide $6,375 for tuition, fees, and tutors
for each child approved. In the first year, we’re (the Diocese) guaranteed $2.5 million in tuition payments for the 2022/23 school
year. There will be a letter coming from Bishop Johnston soon, and other outreaches from the Diocese. Please consider signing up
at the link above to be communicated with as things continue to develop. It’s my understanding that, on July 1%, tax payments can
be directed, and Scholars will be funded. All Missourians will have a chance to have up to 50% of their State tax liability go into
the fund. Those funds will be distributed 100% to help with ESA tuition assistance through MO Scholars in the Diocese of Kansas
City — St. Joseph. Much more information is to come! Pray for the unfolding of this “game changer” in St. Joseph in a special way!

Cathedral’s Food Bank usually receives basic food
commodities from Second Harvest each month which greatly
adds to what can be provided to those needing food assistance.
However, Second Harvest is receiving far less commodities
than usual, which has greatly reduced what they can pass along
to our Pantry. Therefore, if each parishioners would bring one
food item to Mass next weekend, this will help our Food
Pantry provide assistance to those in need. The Food Pantry
still has a large supply of canned vegetables, so would
appreciate any other food item. Clean empty containers
(such as small size cottage cheese, sour cream, whipped
cream topping, etc.) are also needed. Your ongoing
generosity is greatly appreciated!

Cathedral Cash: Last day to order cards to be delivered to
school is Tue., May 17, before 9 am. The last day to order
cards to count toward this year’s rebate is Tues., May 24",
before 9 am. Cards are to be picked up at the Rectory. No
order will be placed the week of May 30, Questions? Email
cathedralcash@cathedralsj.org or call/text 816-351-8870.

Those interested in running for King, Queen, Prince, or Princess
for the St. Patrick Mexican Fiesta are encouraged to contact
the St. Patrick Parish Office at (816) 279-2594. Royalty
candidates organize fundraisers throughout the summer to raise
funds for St. Patrick Church., Royalty candidates also receive
back 10% of the funds they raise — like a fun summer job that
also supports a longstanding local tradition!

The Golden Wedding Anniversary Mass will be at the
Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception in Kansas City,
MO, on Sun., Sept. 25", at the 9 am and 11 am Mass with a
light reception between Masses. This event is for the couples
(and their inmediate families) whose 50" wedding anniversary
is between Jan. 1 —Dec. 31,2022, Please call our Parish Office
to let us know you will or will not be able to attend,

Father Joshua Barlett, Pastor of St. Rose of Lima Parish,
will be the guest speaker at the St. Serra meeting on Wed.,
May 18", after the 6 PM Mass, at Our Lady of Guadalupe
Parish, in the Marian Room (lower level). Refreshments will
be served. Everyone is invited to attend and hear about our faith
and Fr. Barlett’s Vocation. Father Barlett’s presentation will
take about 20 minutes with questions and answers afterwards.

Check out the Good News of Cathedral
e Congratulations to David and Maggie Wyble on the birth
of their daughter, Mary Michael, on May 9*"!
e Many blessings on our Second Grade class and the
School of Religion students who made their First Holy
Communion on April 24'":

Cathedral School and St. Gianna’s ECC News

e St. Gianna ECC openings: Early Childhood Teacher and
Early Childhood Aide. Job and application information is
under “job openings” on the Diocesan website,
www.kesjeatholic.org. If have questions, please
contact Nancy Sample, 816- 233-9794, or Preston Rinne,
816-232-7763.

e The 5 year old preschoolers will graduate on Wednesday,
May 18", at 10 am.

e The Kindergarten Promotion Ceremony will be on
Friday, May 20™, at 2 pm.

Coram Deo will meet on Tuesday, May 17" (a change in date
and venue). All 22-35 year old young adults are invited to meet
at River Bluff Brewing at 6:10 pm. If you have questions,
please contact Ally (Goetz) Gabler at goetz.ally@gmail.com.



IT’s SUMMER TIME

AND TIME FOR OUR CHILDREN’S
FOOD DRIVE.

WE CAN USE:

PEANUT BUTTER, JELLY,
CRACKERS, CEREAL, RAVIOLI,
SPAGHETTIOS, JELLO ,PUDDING,

FRUIT CUPS, FRUIT DRINKS
PANCAKE MIX, POP TARTS,

COOKIES, ANYTHING YOU THINK A
CHILD WOULD ENJOY.

GROCERY BAGS WILL BE OUT NEXT
WEEKEND.



Cathedral Class of 2022

Francisco Xavier Aleman has been involved in Bell Choir, Safety Patrol, and Boy Scouts where he has been
invoh;ed with multiple Eagle projects. He has participated in Basketball, Cross Country, and Track. Xavier has also
helped with campus clean up and as an Altar Server at Mass. Xavier has been awarded the Saint Teresa of Calcutta
Kindness Award. Adélyn Patz-ii(;‘ia-;&ndérson h>asﬂbe.en’ im;oived in Scholar Bowl,‘ Schoél S-itore; Satl";:iy Pat;r;)i, .Bt;ﬂ |
Choir and our musical plays. She has participated in Cross Countrsr, Track, Volleyball, and Basketball. Adelyn has also

helped with the kindergarten class, campus clean up, and as an Altar Server at Mass. Adelyn has been awarded the Saint

Teresa of Caleutta Kindness Award, the Keener Foundation Scholarship and the Robertson Family Foundation
Scholarship. Nicholas Dean Garvey has been involved in Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, and Bell Choir. He has
participated in Basketball, Cross Country, and Track. Nick has also helped with campus clean up. Nick has been awarded

the Frank O’Malley - Ancient Order of Hibernians Scholarship and the Cunningham Memorial Scholarship. Isabelle

Cecilia Giles has been involved.in Student Council, Safety Patrol, School Store, Math Counts, Math Competition,

Scholar Bowl, Bell Choir, and a musical play. She has participated in Track, Volleyball, and Basketball. Isabelle has also
helped with the kindergarten class, campus clean up, and as an Altar Server at Mass. Isabelle has been awarded the St.
Teresa of Calcutta Kindness Award, Keener Foundation Scholarship, Robertson Family Foundation Scholarship, Lorenz

Memorial Scholarship, Frank G’Malley - Ancient Order of Hibernians Scholarship, and the Cunningham Memorial
Scholarship, and the Mike Stroud Commitment Scholarship. Logan Daniel Grable has been involved in Boy Scouts,
Safety Patrol, Scholar Bowl, and Bell Choir. He participated in Basketball and Track. Logan has also helped campus
clean up and recycling. Logan has been awarded the Byron Thompson Memorial Scholarship. Austin Riley
Lukehart has been involved in Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, Chess Club, Scholar Bowl, Bell Choir and our musicals. He
has participated in Cross Country, Track, and Basketball. Austin has also helped campus clean up and recycling, Austin

has been awarded the Saint Teresa of Calcutta Kindness Award and the Keener Foundation Scholarship. Ryder John

Mattox has been involved in Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, Mathcounts, Math Competition, Scholar Bowl, School Store,




Bell Choir and our musicals. He has participated in Basketball and Track, Ryder has also helped with the kindergarien
class, campus clean up, and as an Altar Server at Mass. Ryder has been

awarded the St. Teresa of Calcutta Kindness Award, Joy Award, Highest Reader Award, Perfect Attendance Award, the
Keener Foundation Scholarship and the Principal’s Scholarship. Samuel Patrick Page has been involved in Boy
Scouts, Chess Club, Scholar Bowl, Bell Choir-and our musicals as a member of the stage crew. He has participated in -
Cross Country and Basketball. Sam has helped with recycling and campus cleanup. Sam has been awarded the Zac
Prescher Memorial Scholarship. Trey Daniel Pfister has been involved in Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, Mathcounts,
Scholar Bowl, School Store, Bell Choir and our musicals. He has participated in Basketball and Track\. Trey ha;v, also
helped with recycling, campus clean up, and as an Altar Server at Mass. Trey has been awarded the Robertson Family
Foundation Scholarship. Sofia Neelle Schoeberl has been involved in Safety Patrol, Student Council, Mathcounts,
Bell Choir, our musical plays and School Store where she served as manager. She participated in VoIIeyhaﬁ. Sofia has

served as class leader. She has been awarded Most Pages Read, Perfect Attendance, and the St. Teresa of Calcutta

Kindness Award. Sofia has also helped with campus clean up and as an Altar Server at Mass. Sofia has been awarded the
Mary Carolyn Hays Memorial Scholarship and the Principal’s Scholarship. Cole Patrick Sigrist has been involved

~ in Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, Chess Club, Scholar Bowl, School Store, and Bell Choir. He has participated in Track and
Basketball. Cole has also helped with campus clean up and as an Altar Server at Mass. Cole has been awarded the St,
Teresa of Calcutta Kindness Award. Finnius Lee Sullivan has been involved in Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, Scholar
Bowl, Student Council, Mathcounts, Math Competition, Bell Choir, and our musical plays. He has participated in
Basketball, Cross Country, and Track. Finn has also helped with recycling, campus clean up, and as an Altar Server at
Mass. Finn has been awarded the St. Teresa of Calcutta Kindness Award. Cooper Dean Tabor has been involved in
Boy Scouts, Safety Patrol, Bell Choir, and served as Co-Manager of the School Store. He has participated in Basketball
and Track. Cooper has also helped with recycling, campus clean up, and as an Altar Server at Mass. Cooper has been

awarded the St. Teresa of Calcutta Kindness Award, Perfect Attendance, and the Lorenz Memorial Scholarship. Pablo

Tovar Talamantes has been involved in Bell Choir and School Store. Pablo has also helped with recycling and

campus clean up. Pablo has been awarded Perfect Attendance.
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Dr. Craig Mattox

We empower clients to make life's decisions on their terms!
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